
February 23, 2022                                                                                                 Sent via E-Mail:  Peter.Fay@brampton.ca 

 

 
Peter Fay    
City Clerk    
City of Brampton   
2 Wellington Street West  
Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2   
 
 

RE:  REQUEST TO BRAMPTON TRANSIT TO EXPAND SERVICE THROUGHOUT THE MAJOR 
CORRIDORS NORTH OF MAYFIELD ROAD 

 
I am writing to advise that at the Town Council meeting held on February 22, 2022, Council adopted a resolution 
requesting that the City of Brampton expand Brampton Transit service throughout the major corridors north of 
Mayfield Road.  
 
The resolution read as follows: 
 

Whereas Brampton, Caledon, Mississauga and the Region of Peel strive to support active transportation 
and transit options for all members of the community to live, work and play in alignment with vision zero; 
 
Whereas the continued partnerships between the lower tier municipalities are critical for supporting the 
community with transit services; 
 
Whereas the City of Brampton through Brampton Transit provides bus service to different areas of Caledon, 
such as along Mayfield Road, Airport Road and into Southfields Village with transit plans for Mayfield West 
Communities; 
 
Whereas there are several areas within the Town that would benefit from transit service for example Dixie 
Road north of Mayfield Road; 
 
Now therefore be it resolved that Town staff work with Brampton Transit to explore the feasibility of 
expanding transit services throughout major corridors north of Mayfield Road; 
 
That Town staff report back to Council on the level of service and budget implications, including the current 
transit service in Bolton; 
 
Further that a copy of this motion be sent to the City of Brampton.  
 

For more information regarding this matter, please contact the Arash Olia, Manager, Transportation Engineering 
for the Town of Caledon directly by e-mail to Arash.Olia@caledon.ca or by phone at 905.584.2272 ext. 4073.  
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Laura Hall, Director, Corporate Services / Town Clerk 
 
c:  Arash Olia, Manager, Transportation Engineering, Town of Caledon, Arash.Olia@caledon.ca  

Alex Milojevic, General Manager, Transit, City of Brampton, Alex.Milojevic@brampton.ca  
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